	Greetings Blazeman Warriors and Supporters,
 
This letter comes from sunny and recently very cold Florida. As you may or may not know this is where Jon passed away almost three years ago. When Bob and I bought this condo several years ago little did we know this is where we would bring our son, diagnosed with ALS in 2005, to care for him in his last months. That said, this condo has been empty since...
 
I retired from my regular day nursing position the end of September and knew it was time to come back and "face my fears" as Jon would say. Bob isn't ready to do that yet so here I spend my days cleaning the three years of dust accumulated and working on foundation business.
 
That said, I shall get down to business! We have been planning our schedule for 2010 and brainstorming with some incredibly creative people to increase our visibility and create more awareness for ALS. The ads we did last year we very successful and we thank Chrissie, Dede, Leanda and Matty for being so generous and helping us out.
 
February brings on our annual Cycle-for-ALS being held at several sites throughout the country. It is not to late to join in and host an event. The date can be flexible-the main goal here is to raise awareness and funds for the much needed research for ALS. For those that have been personally affected by this horrific disease as we have know the urgency to at minimum find an effective treatment. ALS deserves the attention that most diseases get...and thanks to all of you spreading awareness and raising the much needed funds WE SHALL SUCCEED!
 
Sending our best recovery wishes to Chrissie Wellington
 
On January 2nd Chrissie had a bike accident while riding with some friend in England. She broke her right wrist, hand and fingers requiring surgery and when healed rehab. She, as always, has kept her positive outlook and smile. She was kind enough to me to email me back after my frantic message to her parents with her usual reassuring way.[image: image9.jpg]



 
Chrissie, we wish you a speedy recovery and look forward to see that smiling face back on the race course!
 
Finally on a more personal note please take a few moments and read below about Jon, the special education teacher, and what the Blais family has been doing to honor his memory in his first love...helping challenged students reach their potential. We want to remember Jon was a great teacher...ALS just got in the way.


 
In Strength and Honor,
Mary Ann Blais
Jon's Mom
Blazeman Foundation for ALS


	What Triathlon means to me
By Leanda Cave. Pro Triathlete and Guest Columnist

Triathlon for me is more than a sport.  It is what I chose to do for a living.  That is often hard to comprehend for most people. 
The first response is normally: 'So how do you make any money?".  Its not always easy.  In the past I have had to I rely so much on my performance to sustain a good income.  However, these days I am fortunate enought to have prizemoney backed up with sponsorship endorsements and bonuses. 
 
Once I have cleared up the financial side, I then get asked: "Why?".  This answer to this question runs deep.  When I started triathlon, it was always goal orientated.  Winning meant everything.  However, as I have matured with the sport, triathlon has taken me places, both physically and mentally where nothing else on earth would.  It has opened doors to many walks of life, many of whom are now friends.  Triathlon has also given me a  'personality' profile, which in turn has enabled me to get behind a great cause, like the Blazeman Foundation for ALS, to raise money for research and awareness.
 
I am a much better person for being a triathlete and I am blessed to be able to do such a great sport for a living.
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	A Warm Welcome to our newest Warriors!

We are pleased to welcome the following newest warriors to our family. Thank you, and everyone else, for all you do to help our mission. 

Greg M. Jacobs            Yair Shalev
Chuck H Narod            Dick Combs
Wilmet Lanier             Ashby Ray
Joe Kehoe                    Sameh Mikhail
Laurie  Beland 

	


	Blazeman Memorial Scholarship Fund 
and Exceeding Expectations

Recently Lee Gruenfeld wrote a wonderful piece about his wife Cherie for Inside Triathlon Magazine. Bob and I have always known she is a great age group triathlete but it is her foundation Exceeding Expectations that I have been drawn to. The commonality between Jon and Cherie always intrigued me...they[image: image10.jpg]


 shared a love of helping kids that sorely needed direction. For those that do not know, Jon always said he was a teacher first and his students mirrored Cherie's. That said, Bob and I got together with Cherie and Lee and came up with a way to remember Jon and help support Exceeding Expectations. Click here to learn more.
 
This scholarship and support for EE is in addition to the support we have made annually through the Blazeman Memorial Scholarship Fund to Aseltine where Jon [image: image11.jpg]


taught...Also each year at Aseltine a student is honored with the Conrac award in Jon's memory-this wonderful award is 
supported by an anonymous benefactor at Aseltine. Jon loved Aseltine and used many of the same skills that Cherie has brought to her foundation...using sport and the love of the outdoors to motivate students.



	See you in 2010!
There are a number of events we're planning on for 2010. We hope to see you there on the course and, sometimes, at the expos. We're looking forward to another great year, thanks to your continued support.
 
Greater Hartford 1/4 Marathon        April 3
Scott Carlson Road Race                    April 24
Ironman St. George                            May 1
Rev3 at Quassy                                   June 5-6
Eagleman *                                        June 13
Amica 70.3 RI                                     July 11
Westchester                                       Sept 19
Ironman WC-Kona                              Oct 9
Miami 70.3**                                     Oct 30
70.3 WC- Clearwater                         Nov 13
 
*  Blazeman Spirit Award
**Blazeman Foundation Featured Charity with slots
 
Please stop by, say "hello" and ROLL! 


	Spin for ALS - Coming Soon!
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As in the past, the Blazeman Foundation for ALS is calling on endurance athletes from around the world to join the War on ALS. Get your own group of warriors together on February 14, 2010 and ride to raise awareness and much needed funds for ALS medical research. Visit the web site to sign up! 

 


	Photo Gallery
The 2010 season is already here! Please keep sending your photos! We love hearing your stories and seeing 
you in action!
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Cyndi Dupuis in full uniform Cozumel
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Dr. Joe Spoo running down the course
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Kevin Koresky at Finishline multisport
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Sean Johnston proud finisher at Alcatraz Triathlon
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One of our newest Warriors, Yair Shalev 
on the bike leg of a race
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On May 2, 2005, twenty-year Multi-Sport veteran Jon Blais a.k.a. "Blazeman" at age 33 was diagnosed with the fatal motor neuron disease ALS (Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis). Blazeman dubbed himself the "ALS Warrior Poet" and brought his battle to the big island of Hawaii on October 15th that year, where he became the first person with ALS to complete the Ironman World Championships. It was his last race. In 2006, a number of athletes, inspired by Jon's 2005 efforts, rolled across the finish line in Hawaii in honor of Jon and his battle against ALS. In 2007, the Blazeman Foundation for ALS expanded Team Blazeman, comprised of "Blazeman Warriors" who have committed to raising awareness and funding a search for a cure for ALS..."So  Others May Live."

